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I'm much happier today getting out of Accra.  Just traveling the 
countryside felt better, more interesting, less crowded, though this 
evening I did brush my teeth with anti-fungal cream.  It didn't taste minty 
and it was a little on the greasy side.  Finished all my teeth before I 
figured it out. 
 
(Please forward interested parties) 
1. a. Pathfinders Limited, the company supplying our Jeep and driver, is 
located in a downtown Accra steel and glass tower.  18 floors tall.  
Mercedes Box cars in parking lot ($1 million apiece).  Marble floors.  
Windows computers.  Secretary and receptionist.  Stunning views of the 
harbor from the 12th floor office we visited.  Off the elevator greeted by 
smell of camphor (the Texas-sized throat lozenges they put in urinals to 
keep them fresh) and mold. 
 
b.  In adjacent dirt parking lot, a woman in barefeet pounding grain with a 
wooden beater in a dugout log.  Method hasn't changed since women 
domesticated grains. 
 
2.  a.  Sitting at an outdoor table in the most Western-style Restaurant 
near the University.  They serve pizza.  They are also located in a gas 
station.  You know, like a Kwik Fill without any fume recovery schemes for 
the pumps or pollution prevention devices for the cars.  The cars in the 
lot beneath the tables are so loud it is hard to hear across the table.  
Why is this restaurant expensive, American AND upscale?  We are downwind. 
 
b.  We are approached by a beggar.  His story is pure cock and bull:  A 
wife and three kids we can't see, no place to stay until tomorrow when he 
will meet a Bulgarian woman in the hospital who will give him money.  He 
asks for money to cover hotel costs for the evening.  Everyone at the 
tables is black.  The beggar is white. 
 
3.  a.  The culmination of the tour of Cape Coast castle.  Four million 
people survived the castle long enough to be put on ships to America and 
the Caribbean.  The next castle north moved 11 million.  South, 3 million. 
 The Danes are the first to quit slaving.  The Dutch the last.  An 
African's last view of his continent are two wooden doors leading to the 
sea.  The doors are knee high forcing people who have lived 150 to a 
lightless dungeon where they have slept, eaten, shit, and peed to bend over 
completely before exiting.  The museum authority guide explains that the 
doors have been replaced by full-sized doors for visitors.  He points to 
the sign placed by the museum above, "DOOR OF NO RETURN."  He lets it sink 



in.  Pauses still longer before opening. 
 
b.  We step through and are greeted by twenty singing Cape Coast fishermen. 
 Tuesdays they do not fish.  They are mending nets and making repairs on 
their long wooden pirogues.  Two young boys are floating in the waves on 
squares of scrap plywood. 
 
4.  a.  There are many, many crocodiles 10 meters from here. 
 
b.  I am on the internet. 
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